
2018 UHA Annual Meeting 
January 28, 2018 

Outpost Performance Space 
3:00 to 5:00 p.m. 

 
Attendees: 30 neighborhood and area residents and businesspeople, Sgt. Roger Legendre of APD 
Southeast Area, Councilor Pat Davis, Aaron Nieto of Mayor Keller’s Office, and Maggie Hart 
Stebbins, County Commissioner.  
 
1. President Julie Kidder called the meeting to order welcomed everyone. Everyone introduced 

themselves.   
 
2. Sgt. Legendre discussed 2016 and 2017 crime statistics for the area, including the significant 

increase in the number of crimes – from 619 incidences in 2016 to 802 incidences in 2017. 
He also discussed the two-month intensive effort in the Bricklight area in the fall of 2017 that 
reduced crime by 17 percent. Since that effort was stopped, crime incidences are back at the 
higher levels. He answered questions on crime, and stated that he has a three-year contact to 
do community policing. He’s available to be contacted at RLegendre@cabq.gov. 
 

3. Councilor Pat Davis distributed his newsletter, discussed recent legislation, including related 
to crime, and responded to questions about various issues, including Lead and Coal and 
developing additional data, as UHA has requested. 
 

4. Aaron Nieto answered questions related to the mayor’s office and stated that he would find 
responses to various issues that were raised. 
 

5. Commissioner Maggie Hart Stebbins discussed some activities with the County Commission 
and responded to questions. 

 
6. Election of board members: Ten members were elected, with the officers to be selected by 

the board.  The board is: 
Joseph Aguirre, Marlene Brown, Don Hancock, Julie Kidder, Jennifer Simpson,  
Sherry Smith, Brian Stinar, Gene Trosterud, Casey Warr, and Ben Wasserott. 
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